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  5/23/2022 

 

MINUTES OF A WORKSHOP HELD ON THURSDAY, MAY 23, 2022 AT 5:30 P.M. IN THE COUNCIL 

CHAMBERS OF THE SINCLAIR TOWN OFFICE BUILDING. 

  

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mayor Leif Johansson, Councilmembers Michelle Serres and Phyllis 

McWhorter. 

 

TOWN EMPLOYEES PRESENT: Clerk/Treasurer Ashley Masselink, Events Director Monte Thayer 

 

GUESTS PRESENT: Arthur Montoya, Marcellas Montoya, Samuel Martinez, and Natasha Martinez with 

the Gladiator Boxing Club. Steve Sondergard for educators/escape room project. Dianne Johansson with 

the art group. Nancy Pierson and Patty McCulloch representing the quilters. Mike Reed representing 

ham radio club as well as Yancey Allison. Don Koeneke and Yancey Allison representing the Masons. 

 

Mayor Leif Johansson called the workshop to order at 5:30 to discuss Elementary School schedule and 

logistics. 

 

Johansson shared that Room 3 is the room the art group uses 1 pm to 4 pm Monday thru Thursday and 

5 pm to 10 pm on Fridays.  

 

Room 4 & 5 is the current community room that the seniors have coffee and donuts on Wednesdays 

from 9 am to 11 am.  

 

Room 6 is where the quilters are from 2 pm to 5 pm on Wednesdays. 

 

Room 8 is the gladiator boxing club who use their room and the gym on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

from 6 pm thru 7:30 pm. With being in season from June to October and the off season from October to 

May.  

 

Room 2 is for the ham radio club which use their room once a month on Thursday at 7 pm.  

 

Room 1 is the office at the school and the Masons from the Blue Lodge would like to start using the 

office. The Schedule would be every 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7 pm and Thursday at 7 pm. With some 

Saturday time and Sunday at 2 pm and 5:30 pm.  

 

Room 7 which is available, and Steve Sondergard would like to use the room times to be determined. 

Steve would also like to use the gym and share with the boxing club. Steve would also like to use the 

community room which is room 4 & 5 as well time to be determined. This would mean the senior coffee 

and donuts would need to be moved somewhere else. The Masons are willing to share their room with 

the seniors so long as everyone respects the Masons stuff.  

 

Steve Sondergard would like to use these open rooms to have an escape room. These rooms would be 

educational and would be for all ages but really hoping to help kids with learning in a creative way.  

 

It was discussed to move the front door button in the room 1 in the office out of the room and in the 

main entrance so the door can be opened for outside guests, but they couldn’t get into any classroom.  

 

It was also discussed possibly having Comtronixs doing a burglar alarm system as well as key card access.   

 

Everyone was good with other groups and times and the boxing club and Steve would just need to work 

out details and sharing the gym.  

 

Mayor Johansson adjourned the workshop at 6:09 p.m.   

 

 

 

 

Leif Johansson, Mayor 

TOWN OF SINCLAIR          

           

 

 

 

ATTEST: CLERK/TREASURER          

      


